  The Town of Preston met on Monday, January 13, 2020.
  The meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Darrel.  Certification of Open Meeting Law Requirements was met.  Roll call was held with Ron, Philip, Darrel, Mary and Cathy present.
  A motion to approve the agenda was made by Darrel, second by Ron.  Motion carried.
  The minutes of the December 9, 2019 regular board meeting were approved with a motion from Ron, second by Philip.  Motion carried.  The December treasurer’s report was approved with a motion by Ron, second by Darrel.  Motion carried.
  Public comment:  resident Sam Overlien commented on the unexpected rise in property taxes
  Patrolman’s report: None
  Melby Road:  Motion by Ron, second by Philip to amend the motion made in November to reschedule the Public Hearing on Melby Road to February 24, 2020 at 7:00 PM.
  Resident Sherry Kelly presented information on her request to rezone part of their property from residential to commercial.  Motion by Darrel, second by Ron to have the clerk send a letter to the county stating that the Town of Preston has no objection to rezone requested by Sherry Kelly.  Roll call vote Ron-yes  Philip-yes  Darrel-yes.  Motion carried.
  Towns Advocacy Council which lobbies for the Towns Association was discussed.  Motion by Ron, second by Philip to join the Towns Advocacy Council (TAC) for $249.75 (.25 per townsperson).  Motion carried. 
  ATV/UTV routes was voted against at the County level and there is no new information for the towns.
  Community Center issues were discussed. Flooring is not in good shape, showing wear from use.  Windows in fire department office freeze and melt, leaking on the floor.  Motion by Ron, second by Darrel to approve the addition of a cold air return in the office area.  Motion carried.
[bookmark: _GoBack]  Update on building meetings. Bid information should be out the middle of February, due and opening March 9, 2020 and awarding bids March 16, 2020.  Soil testing done hopefully this month.  Community room usage will be limited to no food preparation on site (A3 rating by the state).
  MLS (Multimodal Local Supplement) update.  1030 applications at $568 million all vying for $28.7 million for towns.
  Roadwork for 2020 was discussed with the idea that we should set a standard for what the town wants for our roads, for example hot mix or cold mix.
  Motion by Philip, second by Ron to approve the disbursements for January, also add Pomps Tires and Simmons Construction.  Motion carried.
  Announcements:  Hwy 53/Reynolds Coulee culvert Public Hearing set for January 22, 2020 and Workshops in February 
  Suggestions for next regularly scheduled meeting February 10, 2020:  none
  Motion to adjourn at 6:26 PM by Ron, second by Philip.  Motion carried.      
